


Page 2 of 2 Ref: 23OIA1989 

[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

Questions 4 and 5: Does the department plan to achieve Carbon Zero / Carbon 
Positive certification, and if so, why, and under what timeframe? If not, why? 

Inland Revenue plans to achieve carbon neutrality by 2025 as required by the CNGP. This 
will be achieved by reducing our carbon emissions as much as possible prior to 2025 (and 
ongoing) and then offsetting the remaining emissions. 

Question 6:   Has the department considered other certification / auditors, or in-
house auditing of their climate emissions as an alternative to Toitū? 

Inland Revenue has gone to market with a Request for Proposal for verification services 
which align with the requirements of the CNGP. In-house auditing is not being considered 
as this would not meet the requirement for external verification. 

Publishing of OIA response 

Please note that Inland Revenue regularly publishes responses to requests that may be of 
interest to the wider public on its website. We consider this response is of public interest 
so will publish this response in due course. Your personal details or any information that 
would identify you will be removed prior to it being published. 

Thank you again for your request. 

Yours sincerely 

Juliet Glass 
Service Leader, Commercial Services and Strategic Property 

 




